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Sisters,
This is my final letter for our California Star. I can say that the membership within 

the Order is truly a caring and dedicated group of Sisters. Thank you for your kind-
ness, consideration and generosity you have shown me this year. The value of your 
work shows in what you do for your community and the Order. Your Parlor Activ-
ity reports tell me your story and I have enjoyed 
them so much.

The Order needs you to continue the fight to 
preserve our organization. Yes, it is a fight, a struggle 
and it is ongoing. We are at a crossroad. How will 
the Order survive our continuous changes in declin-
ing membership, lack of participation, at all levels, 
and the ever-changing demands of government 
on non-profit organizations. Unfortunately, only 
time will tell, and I hope we have the time to do 
what is necessary.

My apologies to all the Supervisors and Deputies 
that attended that very first meeting that I held after 
my installation. We talked about having a video 
produced for Parlors to view a regular meeting. I 
simply ran out of time to do that. 

To my Native Daughter family that accepted 
appointments as State Chairmen, Supervisors, 
Deputies and committee members – THANK YOU! For without you we would be 
without substance. 

I look forward to my remaining months as Grand President. I hope to greet you 
at the Official Visits that are remaining and visiting with you.

Grand Parlor Annual Meeting will be upon us soon. Please join in and participate 
in the session meetings and events. It’s time to greet old friends and make new ones. 
The dates are June 22 – June 27 at the Stockton Hilton, Stockton.

The finish line is just around the bend I hope to see you there.
In Sisterly Love,

Nina Coffenberry, Grand President

Fort Bragg Parlor No. 210 
Honors Edie Ceccarelli

Submitted By Jr. Pgp Susan Collins, Fort Bragg Parlor No. 210

On the exciting occasion of 
her 115th birthday, Fort Bragg 
Parlor No. 210 joined the com-
munity in a wonderful celebra-
tion of Edie Ceccarelli, the oldest 
living person in the United 
States, by presenting her with an 
honorary membership in Native 
Daughters of the Golden West. 

It was a very rainy Sunday 
when Sisters Edith Goble, 
Betty Carr, Linda Thornquist 
Stumpf, Marilyn LeRoy, Nettie 
Van Meter, and Jr. PGP Susan 
Collins braved the weather and 
drove to Willits to present Edie 
Ceccarelli with a certificate 
for honorary membership in 
Fort Bragg Parlor. They joined 
many of Edie’s family members and commu-
nity members from throughout Mendocino 
County, a drive-by Birthday Party was held 
in Edie’s honor

Born on Feb. 5, 1908, in Willits, California, 
Edie is now the oldest known living person 
in the United States and the third oldest 
person in the world. Delivered at home she 
was the first of seven children born to Italian 
immigrants Agostino and Maria Recagno. 
Her parents ran a store in Willits during her 
childhood. She earned 50 cents a day at her 
first job of picking potatoes. She graduated 
from Willits High School in 1927 and later 
married Elmer Keenan in 1933. The family 
moved to Santa Rosa and adopted a daugh-
ter. After Elmer died in 1984, Edie married 
Charles Ceccarelli in1990. 

At the age of 104, after her long-time 
dance partner died, she published an open 
letter in the paper looking for someone to 
waltz with her. She lived independently in 

Willits until age 107. 
When Edie was born in 1908 it was an 

exciting time in our country, the first-ever 
ball drop took place on New Year’s Eve -- A 
700-pound electric ball from the flag pole 
atop the New York Times building in Times 
Square, Admiral Robert Perry began his 
conquest of the North Pole, Henry Ford 
introduced his first Model T, and Wilbur 
Wright flew in an airplane for almost two 
and a half hours. 

According to the New England Centenar-
ian Study, about one in every 5.000 people 
living in the U.S. is a centenarian (aged 100) 
and about 85 percent of them are women. 
The study says that genetics play a huge role 
in longevity. 

So here’s to Edie Ceccarelli and all our 
Native Daughter Members who have blessed 
this earth and our Order for 80. 90, and even 
100 years. Women can do anything even at 
100 years of age. Congratulations, Edie and 
Fort Bragg Parlor!

Fort Bragg Sisters Betty Carr Nettie Van 
Meter and Linda Thornquist Stumpf enjoy 
Edie’s 115th Birthday Celebration!

Junior Past Grand President Susan Collins 
shares in Edie’s special day!

Official Visit of District No. 11
Submitted by Barbara Ish, Cotati Parlor No. 299

The Official Visit of Grand President Nina 
Coffenberry was held on Saturday March 4, 
2023, at Café Bellini in Petaluma. The three 
parlors are Sonoma No. 209, Petaluma No. 
222 and Cotati No. 299. The Grand President 
was presented a wrist corsage. Along with 
Grand President Nina, Sr. Grand Trustee 
Fran Bremer and Chairman of Finance Jacki 
Matejka were in attendance.

Cotati’s Marshall Katherine Foster led the 
Pledge of Allegiance and Barbara Ramirez 
gave the blessing.

Cotati Parlor was celebrating their 75th 
anniversary. Cotati Parlor honored our 75-
year charter member Isabell Poiani with her 
75-year pin. Barbara Ramirez had a special 
visit with Isabell to gather her history with 
Cotati Parlor. Barbara presented the report. 
One thing she always liked was dressing 
up in formals. Isabell’s daughter attended 
the luncheon with her. Cotati member 
Nita Miller made special name tags for all 

present and name cards for the head table. 
Each person attending received a packet of 
poppy seeds.

Petaluma Parlor honored their 71-year 
member Elsie Albertoni with a Lifetime 
Membership. On July 20th Elsie will be 100 
years old. Her daughter Linda Dusek, grand-
daughter and granddaughter in law attended 
the luncheon with her.

The Presidents of the three-Parlors pre-
sented Grand President Nina with gifts. The 
secretaries presented the Grand President 
with the Parlor’s yearly reports. Pam John-
ston read the history of Cotati Parlor. Grand 
President Nina gave her report and a coin 
march was held with the proceeds going to 
the Foley Wing.

The Grand President Nina reviewed the 
books of the three Parlors with all being 
favorable. Delicious cupcakes were served. 
It was a great afternoon with many parlor 
members present.
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District 15 Welcomes 
Grand President Nina!

Submitted By Kathy Kelly-Breitler, S.D.D.G.P.

Eschscholtzia Parlor No. 112 
Hosts a Small Schools Tea

Submitted by Melanie Fowle, Eschscholtzia Parlor No. 112

Grand President Presents 75 Year Membership Pin 
to Cotati Parlor No. 299 Member Isabelle Poiani

Submitted By Barbara Ramirez, Cotati Parlor No. 299
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Grand President Nina Coffenberry presents 
Member Jobena Tipp, El Vespero Parlor No. 
118 with her 50-year emblem.

Thankfully the rain stopped on the 
glorious California coast of Pacifica just 
as 40 members and guests of Bonita No. 
10, Darina No. 114, El Vespero No. 118, 
San Bruno No. 246 and Vista Del Mar No. 
155 gathered for the Official Visit of Grand 
President Nina Coffenberry to District 15 
on February 4th. Though the weather had 
been stormy for several days and had now 
cleared, everyone was in a festive spirit and 
there was much laughter and conversation 
filling the room.

A delicious buffet lunch of sliced pine-
apple, strawberries, melons, potato salad, 
green salad, cold cuts and cheeses and a 
variety of breads completed the menu. Vases 
of yellow flowers on royal blue runners were 
centered on the tables with candy treats scat-
tered about. The cake table included vases of 
poppies and brown bear statues (in honor 
of GP Nina!) the cake was decorated with 
scenes of California and it was a wonderful 
celebration! A formal meeting format was 
followed with introductions of dignitaries 
and Parlor officers.

Jobena Tipp of El Vespero Parlor No. 118 
was presented with her 50-year membership 
medallion by Grand President Nina. Presen-
tations of gifts and parlor reports from each 
Parlor were presented to Grand President 
Nina, who shared updates and adventures 
from her term so far. And just after everyone 
had departed, the rain started up again, such 
is coastal life in California!

The Home has a New Phone Number and Email Address

Worthy Grand President Nina Coffenberry 
presented a 75-year membership pin to Isabelle Poiani 
at the Official Visit of District 11 on March 11, 2023. 
When asked what some of her favorite memories of 
Native Daughters are, Isabelle quickly replied, “I loved 
wearing formals to all the special occasions, and I en-
joyed the drill team. Our drill team marched in many 
parades. I still have some of my formals hanging in my 
closet. The Native Daughters of Petaluma held a special 
place in Petaluma society."

Isabelle was born in San Leandro and eventually 
moved to Cotati and lived on a chicken ranch where she 
remembers helping her mother clean eggs.She talked 
fondly about her children, her grandchildren, her great 
grandchildren and her great-great grandchildren. 

Isabelle still loves to play 7’s, poker, and Bunco. She 
won’t turn down a trip to Reno. God bless you our dear Isabelle, you make our Order proud.

Besides participating in the Flags a Flying 
Photo Contest, below are three other sugges-
tions for activities.

1. SupportOurTroops.org is a website which 
provides information on supporting de-
ployed troops and their families. While 
there are several suggestions on how 
individuals and groups can get involved 
I would like to highlight Care Packages. 
Support Our Troops Care Packages en-
hance the morale and well-being of the 
deployed troops worldwide by seeking, 
receiving, and shipping care boxes con-
taining items specifically requested by 
them. This is especially important outside 
the established holidays. The web site 
provides an extensive list of what items 
are requested and packaging rules. One of 
the most needed items are $25 gift cards 
like VISA, Mastercard and American 
Express. The troops use these to get on 
the satellite for personal communications 
to home. Please read the instructions and 
other requests, too long to list here, on 
the website. DO NOT assume you know 

what or how to do this! They also provide 
a list of NO-Nos. This project would make 
a great Parlor activity as you support our 
troops worldwide. 
2. At the same website is another suggestion 
of CARDS and LETTERS. They provide 
writing tips to encourage our troops. You 
send the letters and cards to Support Our 
Troops (SOT) and they forward them. 
Again, please read the suggestions and 
what topics are to be avoided. 
3. Providing a flag to a civic organization 
can also be a way your parlor can partici-
pate. Through a community liaison, find 
out if organizations in your community 
need a flag for meetings. Contact local 
scout troops, also, for flag replacement 
needs. Many times flag stands are needed 
and perhaps a parlor, who has access to 
wood-working members, could make 
one or more.
I hope your parlor finds this helpful. If 

you have any questions, please contact me 
at lsrulev@charter.net or leave a message at 
909-967-0044.

How can Your Parlor Get Involved in 
Americanism and Civic Participation?

Submitted by Linda Srulevitch
Chair, Americanism and Civic Participation

February 11, 2023, Eschscholtzia Parlor 
No.112, hosted a Small Schools Tea for 120 
community guests and parlor members. Each 
of the twenty-five festive tables was set and 
hosted by members. The theme was “Stories 
from South Valley Small Schools” based on 
the South Scott Valley Small Schools Tour 
last October. Past Parlor President Stephanie 
Reynolds utilized the tour filming and cre-
ated a delightful 27-minute video enjoyed 
by all. To compliment the theme Stephanie 
arranged several small school memorabilia 
which ranged from a saddle and historic 

Douglas School desk to numerous books 
and other teaching tools. Darci Durett took 
reservations and set up a special display of 
historical books that the parlor has available 
for purchase. President Mary Burton chaired 
the refreshment portion of the tea. Ladies ar-
rived at 8 am to make tea sandwiches which 
were combined with numerous homemade 
cookies and served by six Etna High FFA 
members. The day’s proceeds will be added 
to the maintenance fund for the much-
needed repairs of the Etna Museum, which 
the parlor operates.

Initiated Members

Ursula No. 1
Teresa Giudi
Christina Stevens
Laurel No. 6
Timothy Blagg
Diane Wilkinson
Marguerite No. 12
Jossette Cramer
Ann Schanzenbach
Susan O’Brien
Berendos No. 23
Cheryl Klarenbach
Santa Cruz No. 26
Victoria Bañales
Forrest No. 86
Marni Piatnik
Golden Era No. 99
Paula Burgess
Aleli No. 102
Stephanie Cruz
Suzanne Moreno
Dia Rianda
Sutter No. 111
Suzanne Herrera
Elizabeth Moitoza

Julie Chapman
Jacqueline Hensley
Eschscholtzia No. 112
Jan Boehle
Darina No. 114
Veronica Price
Placer No. 138
Rhonda Fawver
Rebecca Lane
Deborah Lenny
Laurie Marchessault
Carolyn Monroe
Doreen Tucker
Hiawatha No. 140
Laura Tessier
Encinal No. 156
Shirley Sachsen
Mary Copeland
Carole Maloney
Sheila Shener
Annie K. Bidwell No. 168
Constance Barron
Fort Bragg No. 210
Nancy Acosta
Eleanor Naill
Linda Sousa

Petaluma No. 222
Kathe Guglielmetti
Louise Hance
Michelle Medeiros
Colleen Dunaway
Laurel Durkin
Virginia Hofer
Gloria Pearson
Debra Pottorff
Jacque Pulis
Alice Radtkey
Nancy Santero
Diane Sievers
Therese Avilla
Lomitas No. 255
Pamela Toscano
Poppy Trail No. 266
Alexandra Susnjar
Charter Oak No. 292
Samantha Cambria
Cotati No. 299
Helen Sonnichsen
Rancho La Puente No. 331
Elizabeth Ranger
Sutter’s Mill No. 336
Joanna Bean
Kathleen Tannous

We welcome and congratulate our new Sisters and their Parlors.
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Grand Parlor Annual Meeting
2023 Special Section

OF THE GOLDEN WEST

The NDGW Historic Landmarks and 
Buildings Committee is charged with collect-
ing and recording historical data pertaining to 
our Order; assisting Parlors in marking his-
toric buildings or sites; preserving the memory 
of the Pioneers; be alert to the destruction of 
buildings or sites having historic significance.

Any Parlor that wishes to place a new his-
toric marker or monument is to consult with 
the Grand President and the State Chair of the 
Historic Landmarks and Buildings Committee. 
Before the Parlor places markers, the proposed 
wording and plans must be submitted to the 

State Chair for approval and verification before 
a casting is made of the plaque. 

The Committee may authorize up to sum 
of $350 per marker to help with the cost of 
the marker. Are there plaques or markers in 
your area that need repair or replacement? The 
Historic Landmarks and Buildings Commit-
tee would like to know. We want you and your 
Parlor to take pictures of the markers before 
they are gone. Submit a clear photo of the 
marker and a photo of the marker’slocation. 
The Committee looks forward to working 
with you and all Parlors.

Historic Landmarks  
and Buildings Committee Duties
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Dear Sisters,
Joaquin Parlor No. 5, Stockton, Native 

Daughters of the Golden West, proudly 
presents esteemed Member, Heidi Dillon, as 
a candidate for election to the office of Grand 
Marshal at the 2023 Grand Parlor Annual 
Meeting in the city of Stockton. Please read 
this letter in your Parlor and provide a copy 
to your Parlor Delegate(s) to take to Grand 
Parlor 2023. 

 Heidi has been an active 
Member of our Parlor for 32 
years. She has served as 

Grand Trustee, and at the 
Parlor level; President, Vice 
President, Recording Sec-
retary, Financial Secretary, 
Treasurer, Marshal, and Past 
President. She has served as 
chairman of many Parlor 
events through the years. 
Heidi is also a Dual Member of Oakdale 
Parlor No. 125, Oakdale where she is cur-
rently serving as their Recording Secretary. 

Heidi has served District 19 as Deputy 
Grand President. On the State level she has 
served as a member of State of the Order, 
Laws and Supervision, Legislation, Legis-
lation Monitoring, Legislative Measures, 
NDGW Home, Official Publication, Elec-
tronic Communications and Grand Parlor 
Annual Meeting. 

Born in Tracy and raised in Vernalis, Heidi 
loves the country life and participated in 4-H 
and FFA as a student. She and her husband, 
Travis, are owners of JMH Livestock and 
she attends to the daily operations and is the 
bookkeeper for the business. She retired from 
L.W. Miller Livestock in Logan, Utah where 
she served as a dispatcher at the corporate 
headquarters, as well as managed their Gree-
ley, Colorado division. Prior to L.W. Miller 
Livestock, she was employed as a dispatcher 
and safety officer for Beef Packers, Inc., in 
Fresno and Ore-Cal Livestock in Merrill, 
Oregon. Both jobs required immense pres-
sure and dedication to detail, which Heidi 
thrived at. She and Travis have three children, 
Josh, Marco, and Hannah Rose. Heidi has 
the full support of her family, as well as her 
Sisters of Joaquin Parlor No. 5. 

Heidi enjoys traveling and experiencing 
new cultures. Over the years she has visited 
many Subordinate Parlors up and down our 
State. Her heart is deep rooted in California, 

and her passion for the preservation of our 
gorgeous State derives from her family his-
tory that began here before California was 
the thirty-first State of the Union. On her 
paternal side, both paternal and maternal 
ancestors accompanied De Anza on his 
second expedition to settle San Francisco. 

 Striving to keep the Order alive by help-
ing grow the membership and to continue 

to advance the Order into 
the digital world to be more 
cost productive as an orga-
nization is Heidi’s goal and 
focus. Heidi looks forward 
to doing what needs to be 
done to preserve our Order 
for future generations while 
protecting our State’s most 
valued assets. 

The Members of Joaquin 
Parlor No. 5, Stockton, re-

spectfully request your consideration and 
support of our Sister, Heidi Dillon, for elec-
tion of Grand Marshal at the 2023 Grand 
Parlor Annual Meeting. We believe her most 
worthy of this office and know that she will 
represent her Subordinate Parlors and serve 
our State well in this capacity. 

Sincerely and fraternally yours in P.D.F.A., 
Nancy Phipps, President

Joan Stafko, Recording Secretary 

Dear Sisters:
El Tejon Parlor No. 239, Bakersfield, Native 

Daughters of the Golden West, is pleased and 
honored to present their member, Darleen 
Carpenter, as a candidate for the office of 
Grand Vice President. 

Darleen is a 58-year Mem-
ber of the Order having joined 
El Tejon Parlor No. 239, Ba-
kersfield, April 25, 1965, and 
has served the Order as Grand 
Marshal, Grand Trustee, 
Grand Inside Sentinel, Grand 
Outside Sentinel, Chairman of 
Public Relations Committee 
and Roll of Honor, member 
of the Official Publication 
Committee, Home Commit-
tee, Children’s Foundation, Legislation, 
California Admission Day, Welfare, Chair-
man of Finance, Special ARC Committee, 
and President of State Past Presidents Assn. 
30. She has held many offices and chaired 
many committees within the Parlor includ-
ing 2 terms as President and is currently 
serving as Parlor Secretary, and Deputy 
Grand President. 

 Darleen spent over 50 years as a financial 
professional in the homebuilding industry in 
Southern and Northern California and served 

two years as President of the Orange County 
Chapter and on the National Executive Board 
of the Construction Financial Managers As-
sociation. Darleen currently works seasonally 
for H& R Block as a tax preparer and for The 

Woman’s Club of Bakersfield as 
Rentals Manager where she is 
also active in her community as 
a member of the Woman’s Club 
of Bakersfield having served on 
the Executive Board since 2009 
and 2 years as President. 

Darleen looks forward to 
working with all her Native 
Daughter Sisters to promote and 
preserve the heritage of Califor-
nia and by ensuring our younger 
generations participation in our 

order while honoring our predecessors and 
their legacy while working to guide our Order 
into the future. The Members of El Tejon Par-
lor No. 239 respectfully request your support 
and favorable consideration of our Member, 
Darleen Carpenter, for election to the office 
of Grand Vice President at the 2022 Grand 
Parlor Annual Meeting in Stockton. 

Sincerely and fraternally, 
El Tejon Parlor No. 239

Brigette Bonnet, President
Ethel White, Secretary Pro Tem

Darleen Carpenter 
Candidate for Grand Vice President

Heidi Dillon
Candidate for Grand Marshal

Dear Sisters:
Ursula Parlor No. 1, Jackson, is honored 

to present the name of our esteemed member 
and Grand President Nina Coffenberry, as 
a candidate for election to 
the office of Jr. Past Grand 
President at the 137th Grand 
Parlor.

Nina has been a member 
of Ursula Parlor for over 50 
years, serving through the 
office of Past President.

She is a valued member 
of the Parlor and District 
14, having served as District 
Grand President and Super-
vising District Deputy Grand 
President many times. She 
has served on the Legislation, 
CFIC, Childrens Foundation, 
Pioneer Roster and Archives,Real Property, 
Personnel, Native Daughters Home, and 
Investment committees. She has served as 
State Chairman of Childrens Foundation, 

Laws and Supervision and Legislation. She 
also has served as co-Chairman of two Grand 
Parlor Annual Meetings. She has served the 
Order as Grand President, Grand Outside 

Sentinel,Grand Inside Sentinel, 
Grand Trustee, Grand Secretary, 
Grand Marshal and Grand Vice 
President. Nina's experience as 
Grand President has rounded 
out her ability to serve the Native 
Daughters of the.Golden West 
completely and enthusiastically.

The members of Ursula Par-
lor No.1 gladly sponsor and ask 
for your favorable support of 
Nina Coffenberry for election 
to the office of Jr. Past Grand 
President at the 2023 Grand 
Parlor Annual Meeting.

Sincerely and fraternally,
Sheryl Harmston

Recording Secretary
Marilyn Bustilos, President

Nina Coffenberry
Candidate Jr. Past Grand President

Dear Sisters,
Tierra de Oro Parlor 

No. 304 is proud to sup-
port our esteemed Sister, 
Rae Rosas, as a candidate 
for the office of Grand 
President at the 2023 
Grand Parlor Annual 
Meeting.

Rae has been serving 
on the Board of Directors 
as the Grand Vice Presi-
dent. In prior terms she 
has served as Grand Mar-
shal, Grand Inside Sentinel, Grand Trustee, 
and as senior Grand Trustee. This term she 
is also serving on the Finance Committee, 
the Charitable Foundation, Inc. Committee, 
Home Committee, and Investment Commit-
tee. She also has served as the Supervising 
District Deputy Grand President and Deputy 
Grand President to District 25. 

In her professional life, Rae was employed 
by the City of Santa Barbara supervising 

the daily functions of 
purchasing, budget, and 
work orders of the Airport 
Maintenance Division. 
Rae recently retired after 
thirty-six years of service. 
Currently, Rae is working 
part time at Home Depot 
as a cashier and back-
office assistant.

Rae has the support of 
her family and our Parlor 
Sisters in her desire to 
serve our Order. Tierra 

de Oro Parlor No. 304 respectfully requests 
your favorable consideration of Rae Rosas as 
she seeks the office of Grand President at the 
2023 Grand Parlor Annual Meeting.

Sincerely and fraternally yours in P.D.F.A.,
Jennie Martinez
Parlor President

Anna Ortiz
Recording Secretary pro-tem

Rae Rosas
Candidate for Grand President

Dear Sisters:
Angelita Parlor No. 32 is pleased to present 

their esteemed member Shelley Buchberger, 
for election to the office of Grand Secretary. 

Shelley has served our Parlor as Trustee, 
Vice President, President, Past President 
and now Recording Secretary. She has also 
chaired numerous Parlor committees over 
the years. Shelley has volunteered for any-
thing our Parlor has needed. 
She has fulfilled the duties 
of Deputy Grand President 
and is currently DGP to the 
Encinal Parlor in Alameda. 
Shelley has served on sev-
eral State Committees, the 
NDGW Home Commit-
tee, the NDGW Children’s 
Foundation, and Mission 
Restoration and is currently 
Chairman to the Electronic 
Communication Commit-
tee. She has completed one full year as Grand 
Secretary, another year as Grand Trustee 
after being appointed as Grand Trustee to 
fill a position needed on the Board. 

Shelley was born in the Central Valley 
and attended school in Fresno. She attended 
DeVry University for Electronic Engineering 
where she met her husband Doug. Her early 
background of bookkeeping for her family 
and other businesses has served her well. She 

has been on the board of several charities and 
helped many non-profits over the years with 
their bookkeeping, H/R and administrative 
issues including Tracy Interfaith Ministries, 
Salvation Army, the local chapter of NAMI, 
and the Livermore Lithophiles. Due to her 
husband’s job, Shelley has had many careers 
and moves over the years. She has been a Con-
troller, Bookkeeper, Administrative Assistant, 

Payroll specialist, Physical and 
Occupational Therapy As-
sistant and Instructor. Shelley 
worked for the Tracy School 
District teaching Special Needs 
Children before she retired. 

Shelley has been a member 
of Angelita Parlor No. 32 for 10 
years and has served the Order 
with dedication and enthusi-
asm. She has the support of her 
husband and her two children, 
Douglas and Alaina as well as 

her mother Mary (Kitty) Lancaster, her sister 
Alison Emler and all of her Parlor Sisters in 
seeking the office of Grand Secretary. 

The members of Angelita Parlor No. 32 
respectfully request your favorable consid-
eration and support of their member, Shelley 
Buchberger, for election as Grand Secretary 
at the 2023 Grand Parlor Annual Meeting.

Shelley Buchberger
Candidate for Grand Secretary

NDGW Sutter Parlor #226. Is offer-
ing 6 standby stations at no cost. We 
haven’t used them in quite some time, 
so they have been taking up storage 
space and we would like to have a Parlor 
put them to good use.

Please contact Debbie Groves at 
530-329-6716 or debi438@yahoo.com 
for more information and additional 
details.
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Dear Sisters,
Aleli Parlor No. 102, Salinas is honored 

to present our member Renee Rianda as a 
candidate for the Office of GrandTrustee 
for the 2023 Grand Parlor Annual Meeting 
in Stockton.

Renee has been a mem-
ber of the Woodland 
Parlor since February 
2014 and a dual Member 
to Aleli No. 102, Salinas 
since 2016. She has served 
In the Woodland Parlor 
as Treasurer and is a 
Past-Chair of the Mission 
Restoration Committee. 
In the Aleli Parlor she 
has served as President 
for 3 terms and is a Past-
Chair of the California 
History, Landmarks and 
Building Committee, and 
Past-Secretary of the CFIC 
Committee. She is cur-
rently the DGP to Aleli 
(Salinas) Parlor No. 102, 
Santa Cruz Parlor No. 26 
and Junipero (Monterey) Parlor No. 141. She 
is currently the Recording Secretary for Aleli 
(Salinas) Parlor No. 102

Renee was born and raised in the Soledad 
Mission District area in the heart of the 
Salinas Valley. Active in 4-H she showed 
steers and horses and competed in a variety 
of projects, including baking which she 
continues to do today at various County and 
State competitions. She attended Hartnell Jr. 
College in Salinas prior to transferring to 
Fresno State and graduated with a BS Degree 
in Ag Business in 1989 and completed an 
MBA from the University of Phoenix - Sac-
ramentocampus in 2004.

Renee came to Woodland in 1990 to work 
for Contadina Foods handling their Pesticide 
Use Program. SubsequentlyDel Monte Foods 
purchased Contadina and additional respon-
sibilities followed eventually landing at The 
Morning Star Packing Company in the early 
2000's adding on Product Traceability, Food 

Safety and Sustainability programs. Renee 
works with customers and growers to meet 
the increasing requests for Sustainable Ag-
riculture conformance. She also holds a Pest

Control Advisers License, Qualified Ap-
plicator License, and a Certified Crop Adviser 

Certificate with a specialty 
inSustainability.

She has been active in 
the local Woodland Chap-
ter and State organization 
of CAPCA, (California 
Association of Pest Control 
Advisers) holding various 
offices including Chair 
position in 2009-201 0 of 
the 4,000 Member orga-
nization, Board member 
of the FFA Foundation 
Board, Past Committee 
Chair of the Ag Produc-
tion Committee of the 
California League ofFood 
Producers for 5 years and 
various other Agricultural 
oriented associations. She 
is a frequent speaker at the 

CAPCAmeetings discussing sustainability 
progress and challenges with her Growers 
and PCA's. She is also involved in her local-
community as Secretary of the Monterey 
County Swiss American Club and is a Board 
Member of the Soledad - Mission Fiesta 
Committee that is responsible for the daily 
operations of the Soledad Mission.

She and her husband Thad enjoy trav-
elling across the continental USA to visit 
friends and family that are scattered from 
Coast to Coast and enjoy stopping at every 
monument, plaque, and historical location 
throughout the USA.

Renee is excited to be a candidate for the 
office of Grand Trustee and Aleli (Salinas) 
Parlor No. 102 respectfullyrequests your 
consideration and support of our Sister for 
election.

Sincerely and Fraternally in P.D.F.A.,
Renee Rianda, Recording Secretary 

Doris Gularte, President

Renee Rianda
Candidate for Grand Trustee

Dear Sisters:
Amapola Parlor No. 338 is proud to nomi-

nate our member Marion “Sonny” Graves, as 
a candidate for the office of Grand Trustee 
at the 2023 Grand Parlor Annual Meeting.

Sonny has been a member 
of Amapola Parlor for 5 years, 
having served as Trustee, Vice 
President, President, and is cur-
rently serving as Past President. 
She is serving as Deputy Grand 
President to Ursula Parlor No. 1. 
She has also served as District 
Grand President for District 
14. Sonny has served the Or-
der on the Veteran’s Welfare 
and Extension of the Order 
Committees, State Chair of 
Transportation and Recording 
Secretary for the Chldrens Foundation.

Education has been an important part of 
Sonny’s life, and she was honored to serve 

as an elementary school teacher in Amador 
County. After teaching in two other districts 
she came to Sutter Creek Elementary School 
and retired after eighteen years.

She has the support of her family and 
our Parlor Sisters in her 
desire to serve our Order. 
Amapola Parlor No. 338 
respectfully requests your 
favorable consideration of 
Marion “Sonny’ Graves 
as she seeks the office 
of Grand Trustee at the 
2023 GrandParlor Annual 
Meeting.

Sincerely and frater-
nally yours in P.D.F.A.,

Harmston Meredith
President 

Hanson Campbell
Recording Secretary pro tem

Marion “Sonny” Graves
Candidate for Grand Trustee
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The Native Daughters of the Golden West, Woodland Parlor Number 90, recently made 
a generous donation to five non-profit organizations. The Winters Historical Society, the 
Dixon Historical Society, the West Sacramento Historical society, the Yolo County Histori-
cal Society, and the Sacrament Valley Railroad Museum in Woodland, each received $1000 
to support their missions. 

The awards were presented in a festive ceremony using a giant check. Representatives 
from each organization were present to receive the funds and express their gratitude for 
the generous donation. 

The Native Daughters of the Golden West is a chartable organization dedicated to pre-
serving and promoting California’s history and traditions. Woodland Parlor No. 90 has a 
long history of supporting local non-profit organizations and community initiatives. 

Woodland Parlor, No. 90, Donates to Non-Profits
Submitted by Jenni King, Woodland Parlor No. 90
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Escholtzia Parlor 
Honors Town

Snowden was first established in the 
early 1890’s by Bill Murray. In 1893 
John Grant, Maxine Stanley’s and the 
late Thelma Mills’ Great Grandfather, 
purchased the property from James 
May. Grant died in 1895. His wife 
Emma built two barns, a saloon and a 
hotel to accommodate the mule trains 
traveling between Etna and the Salmon 
River mines. Snowden was also the 
exchange location for mail between 
Etna and the Salmon River Country. 
Later this spring Eschscholtzia Parlor 
112 will be erecting this plaque at the 
site. Pictured are Janet Muzinich, the 
Native Daughter who did the research, 
and Maxine Stanley.

A few months back while visiting Bonita Parlor No. 10 Sister, 
Helen Cocco, who was wrapped in a warm knitted blanket for 
a very cold day. The nurse told me that the facility could use 
some new lap blankets. I realize I had a big box of left over 
yarn from projects over the years and someone could knit a 
few lap blankets.

The next day while volunteering at the NDGW Home, an-
other Sister said she had a box of “odds and ends of yarn just 
waiting to find a project” and wasting no time passed her yarn 
treasure off to me. I called another Bonita Parlor Sister, Barbara 
Pettit, and asked her to help divide up the yarn along with 
knitting instruction that I had typed out -sized and stitched 
for anyone that wanted to knit or crochet a lap blanket. Calling 
this project Busy Hands Warm Hearts.

2 weeks later while having lunch with another Sister from 
Vista Del Mar 
Parlor No. 155 
I ment ioned 
what I had put 
together and 
they said they 
wanted to help 

knit blankets. To date 7 blankets have been 
knitted by volunteers and another five are 
being made by more volunteers using the 
left-over yarn from their homes. 

I wanted to share with you how far our 
volunteering can go. For this project It 
started with a small group, passed on to 2 
other Parlors, Members and their friends 
and most of all, a special THANK YOU to 
all the volunteers that are and have worked 
on this project…Your blankets look beautiful 
and are appreciated. 

Now all I must do is empty out my own 
box of yarn so more blankets can be knit-
ted- any volunteers?

Busy Hands Warm Hearts
Submitted By Joyce James, Bonita Parlor No. 10

Sister Helen Cocco enjoy-
ing a lap blanket made by 
Vista Del Mar members

San Jose Parlor No. 81 Supports Their Community!
Submitted By Shirley Svindal & Monica Iacovazzi

On February 2nd, San Jose Parlor was proud to present a new American Flag to our local Fire Station in San Jose. The first respond-
ers were very grateful, and put up the flag upon receiving our heartfelt gift. Lunch at The Country Inn was followed the ceremony. 

Later in day, the San Jose Sisters gathered at Jeannie Gregorio’s home for some more Sisterhood.
PGP Linda Galassi and PGP Sharon Logan joined the fun for a game day. PGP Linda was the big winner of the day beating everyone 

six times in a row! It sure was a fun afternoon. 
Last December San Jose and Vendome Parlor No. 100 participated in the San Jose tradition of Christmas in the Park held at Cesar 

Chavez Plaza. The Parlor trees were whimsical, festive and of course California-themed! What a wonder-
ful way to showcase our golden state and to join in on a longtime 

community event. The Par-
lors braved the wild winter 
weather and had a great 
time decorating their tree! 

PGP Sharon Logan (left) and PGP Lin-
da Galassi join for a Parlor game day!

San Jose fire fighters 
present the colors with 
their new flag! Thank 
you, San Jose Parlor!

Art Talent Committee Announces Creative Art Show for GPAM 2023!
Submitted By Debbie Cowan, State Chairman, Art Talent, Forrest Parlor No. 86

We will showcase wonderful art created by both your NDGW 
sisters as well as high school students throughout California. Students 
and members may emulate various themes of California, as Grand 
President Nina Coffenberry’s theme is ALL THINGS CALIFOR-
NIA! We encourage you to hold your own Parlor Art Show and vote 
which piece should move on to GPAM. For student work, only one 
piece may be submitted from a Parlor. All participants will receive 
a certificate of participation and ribbons for Best of Show will be 
awarded for each member category. First, second, and third place 
winners will be awarded ribbons for the 2 categories in the student 
division (fine arts and photography). If any monetary donations are 
received, monetary awards may be presented. A fee of $10/artist is 
required to enter, regardless of number of pieces. 
Categories Are:  Students (Grade 9-12)

Fine art: Oil, Watercolor, Pencil and Charcoal drawing. Size 
requirements – 4” x 6” up to 20” x 30” before framing or matting. 
Works must be matted and framed suitable for hanging. Works on 
canvas may go unframed if the edges are suitably finished.

Student Photography: Color or Black & White. At this time digital 

photographs that have been altered by a computer are in the same 
competition with un-redacted photos. Students in both categories 
need not be enrolled in an art class.

Members-your local parlor may submit one art-piece in each of 
those four sub-categories

Fine Arts: Oil, Watercolor, Pencil, and Charcoal drawing
Photography-Color, Black and White -Your local Parlor may 

submit one art-piece in both of those subcategories. Digitized work 
will be included in this category

Three Dimensional fine Arts: Sculpture in any media (wood, metal, 
and found) Not to exceed 20 lbs. and 36” max. in either width or length.

Fine Crafts: Fabric, Sewing, Quilting, needlepoint, embroidery, 
knitting and crochet

One item from each sub-category is welcomed.
 On behalf of the Art Talent Committee, we look forward to seeing 

many artistic creations from both members and students. They add 
so much beauty, interest and conversation for our GPAM! For more 
information contact: Debbie Cowan, State Chairman, Art Talent 
Committee, 209-604-7437 or cowzin555@gmail.com.

I need your help in locating the 
acrylic tumbler that I use for the 
“On-Time Drawing” at the GPAM 
Meeting. I lent it to someone, and 
I didn’t get it back.

If you have it, please contact me 
at 510-816-3096.

Thank you, Marilynn Ro-
drigues, PGP
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Native Daughters of the Golden West – Mission Statement:

“The mission of the Native Daughters of the Golden West, as one of the oldest associations of diverse California born  
leaders, is to preserve California’s history and better the quality of life through active participation in education and 
community service.”

Who are the 
Native Daughters of the Golden West?

The Order of the Native Daughters of the Golden West 
is a fraternal and patriotic organization founded on the 

principles of ‘Love of Home’, ‘Devotion to the Flag’, Veneration 
of the Pioneers’ and ‘Faith in the Existence of God’. Individu-
als 16 years of age and older who were born in California are 
welcome to call 415-563-9091, e-mail to grandparlor@ndgw.
org or check out our web page at www.ndgw.org for more 
information.

Native Daughters participate in various projects throughout 
the State such as their Childrens Foundation, which helps 
children whose families could not otherwise afford medical 
assistance. Native Daughters also help Veterans, help restore 
Missions and Lighthouses, assist in other civic activities and 
much more. Join Native Daughters and help us make our 
Golden State prosper. 
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Check out Native Daughters of the Golden West Grand Parlor page and click “LIKE”.  
Great stories and information regarding our beloved State of California are posted frequently! 
It is a wonderful tool to share and communicate with Sisters all over the State! Join in with the  
technology, information and fun!

Submitted by Sandra Firpo, Facebook Manager, thefirp@comcast.net

Itinerary of Grand President 
Rae Rosas 2023-2024

June
	 26	 Installation of Grand Officers - 7:00 PM, Stockton
	 27	 SDDGP's and DGP's, State Chair Meeting - 8:00 AM, Stockton
	 27	 PGP's Meeting - 8:30 AM, Stockton
	 27	 Board of Directors Meeting - 9:00 AM, Stockton

July
	 4	 Independence Day - Fly Your Flag!
	 9	 Pre-Fiesta Tea - Reina del Mar Parlor No. 126, Santa Barbara
	 14	 Finance Committee Meeting - 1:00PM, San Francisco/Zoom
	 14	 Personnel Committee Meeting - 4:00PM, San Francisco/Zoom
	 15	 CFIC Committee Meeting - 10:00AM, Zoom
	 17	 Childens Foundation Committee Meeting - 7:00PM, Zoom
	 21	 Home Committee Meeting - 10:00AM, San Francisco/Zoom
	 28	 Investment Committee Meeting - 10:00AM, San Francisco/Zoom
	 29	 Annual Pancake Breakfast - Placer Parlor No. 138, Lincoln

August
	 2, 3, 4, 5, 6	 Fiesta Santa Barbara
	 12	 Home Luncheon - Charter Oak Parlor No. 292, Visalia
	 14	 Official Visit - Nataqua Parlor No. 152 - Susanville
	 18, 19, 20	 Board of Directors Meeting, San Francisco

September
	 4	 Labor Day
	 5	 Official Visit - Eschscholtzia No. 112-Etna
	 8	 Native Sons and Native Daughters Admission Day Celebration - 
		  So. San Francisco
	 9	 California Admission Day
	 14	 Official Visit - Placer Parlor No. 138 (H), 
		  South Butte Parlor No. 226 - Lincoln
	 15	 Home Committee Meeting - 10:00AM, San Francisco/Zoom
	 18	 Childrens Foundation Committee Meeting - 7:00PM, Zoom
	 23	 Childrens Foundation or Home Luncheon - Sacramento
	 25	 Native Daughters of the Golden West Founders Day

NATIVE DAUGHTERS

OF THE GOLDEN W
EST

Deceased Members
We extend the deepest sympathy of Grand Parlor to the families and  

Parlors of the Sisters who passed away.
Laurel No. 6
Margaret Brown
Bonita No. 10
Pat Riley,
Gloria Giannini
Eshcol No. 16
Noreen Hanna
Carol Riordan
Santa Cruz No. 26
Jeanne Leutza

Angelita No. 32
Patricia McDonald
Ruby No. 46
Carolyn Martell

Veritas No. 75
Mary Kay Jay
Roberta Saling
Golden Era No. 99
Denise Longeway
Sutter No. 111
Carol Dunn
PGP Harriet Brown
Eschscholtzia No. 112
Thelma Mills
Oakdale No. 125
PGP Marilyn Rickett
Fresno No. 187
Barbara Roe
Marinita No. 198
Marcelene Alexander

Sonoma No. 209
Diane Lage, Marie Martini
Petaluma No. 222
Annie Allena
South Butte No. 226
Elizabeth Clements
Jurupa No. 296
Helen Hoffman
Tierra de Oro No. 304
Linda Gregory
Norma Place
Gilroy No. 312
Terri Aulman
Rancho La Puente No. 331
Frances Rhodes


